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29th July 2016 Newsletter No: 11 Mission Statement 
To provide an affordable, quality Catholic education. 

Vision Statement 
St Joseph’s School, as an integral part of the Waroona Catholic Community,                                                       

is inspired by Christ’s teachings.  
We endeavour to nurture all children to grow as confident, independent, life-long learners, enabling them  

to  contribute to society with dignity, respect and a spirit of service. 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, Friends and Students of St Joseph’s School’ 
 

“Lord God. 
At the beginning of this new term teach us to be Your hands and feet where we are.  At the beginning of this new term 
teach us to love as You love us.  At the beginning of this new term teach us to pray for those in need so that You are 

honoured and glorified. Amen" 

Welcome :  Welcome back to Term 3.  I trust you all had a happy and relaxing break with your children.  

The students and staff have returned in good spirits and quality learning has commenced.  Last week we 
welcomed Madeline Bennett (Year 4) & Olivia Bennett (Year 5) and their family (Sandra and Simon) to St 
Joseph’s and we also welcomed back Kayden Lucas (Year 3) and his family (Kelly) to our school.  I know 
their classmates have looked after them and made them all feel very welcome. 
4 Year Old Kindy Enrolment:  Interviews will be occurring during Week 5.  Parents are asked to     
complete an enrolment application form and drop it into the school office if you have a child due to start 
Kindergarten in 2017.  Eligible children would be born between 1 July 2012 and 30 June 2013.  Families 
with siblings already enrolled in the school will still need to enrol children for 4 Year Old Kindergarten.   
3 Year Old Playgroup Enrolment:  Parents are encouraged to enrol their child, if born between 1 July 
2013 to 30 June 2014, into the 2017 program by the end of August.  Depending on the amount of       
interest, places maybe limited. Places will be available for younger children, if space allows. 
Grandparents’ Day Mass & Morning Tea:  Wow! What a turnout of Grandparents.  Thank you to   
everyone involved in making the Grandparents’ Day Mass and Morning Tea this week a wonderful        

celebration.  It was great to see so many Grandparents able to attend.  Thank you to Ms Vidulich, Mrs 
Ward and the Year 5 class for leading us in Mass, Mrs Fuller for the fantastic portrait display and to the 
P&F for organising the beautiful morning tea – awesome job!!!    
MJR Award:  The next MJR Award will be announced on Monday 8 August.  It’s still not too late to    

nominate a worthy recipient.  Nomination forms can be found at the front office and in each classroom.        

Bishops’ Religious Literacy Assessment:  Years 3 & 5 students will be participating in the Bishops’ 

Religious Literacy Assessment in weeks 3 & 4.  This year will be the first year that students will complete 

the assessment online.  The assessment for Year 5 will take place on Thursday 4 August and the Year 3 

assessment will take place on Thursday 11 August.                                                                            

St Mary of the Cross Mass:  Please join us in celebrating St Mary of the Cross Mass to be held on   

Monday 8 August commencing at 9am.  This celebration will be a Whole School Mass led by the Year 4 

class.                                                                                                                                         

Parish 75th Anniversary Mass:   A reminder that St Patrick’s Parish celebrates its 75th Anniversary on 

Sunday 14 August.  Mass will be held at 11am in the Church with refreshments held in the Josephite    

Centre following the conclusion of Mass.  I look forward to seeing many of our families at this special  

occasion.                                                                                                                                           

Olivia Hawkins (Yr. 6) – National Interschool Equestrian Titles:  Back in April this year, Olivia 

Hawkins represented our school at the State Interschool Equestrian Titles.  Olivia has been fortunate 

enough to be selected to represent our school at a national level in Sydney during September.  Attached 

to today’s newsletter is further information on how you can assist Olivia in achieving her goal.  We wish 

Olivia all the very best!                                                                                                                 

Board & P&F Meetings:  The next School Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday 9 August commencing 

at 5pm.  The next P&F meeting will occur on Tuesday 9 August commencing at 7pm.  I look forward to 

seeing some familiar and some new faces at the next P&F meeting. 

God Bless                                                                                                                                                                        

Travis Bienkowski - Principal   Striving In Faith 

   

From the Principal 

Dates to Remember 
 

Term 4  11/10/16 to  9/12/16 
 

 

Wednesday, August 3 
Yr 4 Assembly 
Pam Corker, Yr 4 
 

Thursday, August 4 
Bishops’ Religious Literacy Test—
Yr 5 
 

Friday, August 5 
Bookclub orders due 
 

Monday, August 8 
St Mary of the Cross Mass,  
9am, Yr 4 
MJR Award 
 

Tuesday, August 9 
Board Meeting, 5pm 
P & F Meeting, 7pm 
 

Wednesday, August 10 
Parish 75th Anniversary 
Life Skills for Life, Yrs 5 & 6 
 

Thursday, August 11 
Bishops’ Religious Literacy Test—
Yr 3 
 

Friday, August 12 
Newsletter 
 

Sunday, August 14 
Parish 75th Anniversary Mass, 
11am 
 

Wednesday, August 17 
Yr 5 Assembly 
 

Thursday, August 18 
Book Swap 
 

Friday, August 19 
Yr 5 attending Mass 
 

Sunday, August 21 
First Eucharist, 10am 
 

Tuesday, August 23 
Jumps & Throws 
 

Wednesday, August 24 
Book Week Dress Ups 
 

Friday, August 26 
Newsletter 
Yr 4 attending Mass 
 

Monday, August 29 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
 

Tuesday, August 30 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
 

Thursday, September 1 
Athletics Carnival 
 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

Did you know……. 

 Congratulations to Mrs Vitale on becoming a grandmother over the 
school holidays. A new addition for her family, a baby girl named 
Juliet Patterson. 

 Congratulations to Trent and Kelly Fitzgerald (Isla K) on the arrival 
of their daughter Amee. Awesome news! 

 Congratulations to former students, Jalen Anzellino and Reegan 
Davis, and our workplace learning student, Shaliece Farmer, who all 
recently were presented the Youth Contributing to Community 
Award from the Shire of Waroona. What wonderful achievements 
for you all. 

 Recently the Waroona Lions Club held an induction night for the 
newly formed Waroona Leos Club. We would like to congratulate 
the following former students on becoming volunteers within our 
community; Reegan Davis, Jalen Anzellino, Jack Dwyer, Cheyenne 
and Zac Faulkner, Bayley Brown, Fedele, Nikolas and Caprice     
Franco, Holly Snell, Asha Commisso, Zac Elliott, Lauchlan and Harri 
Hull, Liam Hannah, Xavier Deleo, Jeremy Caratti. 

 Curtis Electrical contractors donated the cost of the DJ at the      
recent P & F Disco. A HUGE Thank you to Jason, Belinda and the 
Curtis Electrical crew for their generous support. 

Staff Profile; 

Name :  Jan—Maree Young  Role :  Librarian, History and Year 4 

Birthday:  29th December  Favourite Colour :  Blue 

Hobbies/Interests :  Family and friends time, horse riding, piano, tennis,    
gardening, reading mysteries and Biographies. 

Favourite Food :  Nectarines  Pets :  A pug called ‘Chitch’ , 13 years old 

A Proud Moment :  When I see my 3 sons and their families all together. 

If I was a tree/animal/character, what would I be and why?  A cat because a 
cat has an exquisite combination of being gentle and strong. 

3 words to describe myself :   Optimistic, fascinated, sense of humour  

2 interesting facts about me :      -  While walking home from school as a  
          child, I was dived-bombed by magpies 
          and plovers. 

                - I enjoy live plays, especially if the plot is 
         clever.                                   

                    



Parish News 
The Parish is seeking any photos that may be of interest for the 75th Celebrations. Could any families/

parishioners that would like to submit photos of interest in any parish celebrations over the years, please 
bring them in to Lyn Della Franca at the school office for her to scan them. 

St Patrick’s Church Cleaning Roster 
 

July 29th :  ???? 
August 5th : Pat Henderson & Del Leahy 
August 12th : ???? 

UNIFORM SHOP                                                                                 
The uniform shop will be open every Monday between 

8:40am—9:40am during school term. If you need to order 
something outside of the usual uniform day and hour,  please fill 
in an order form (either collect one from the office or download 
from the school website) and leave it with full  payment (correct 

money if paying by cash) in the office. The uniform shop         
volunteers will fill the order when they are in on the next     

Monday, sending the items home with your eldest child.  " Buy 
& Sell Waroona School  Uniforms" is a  Facebook page set up for 

Waroona schools second hand uniforms also.    

 Eftpos facilities are available 

 

A copy of the school uniform policy can be found at; 
http://www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au/app/webroot/js/

tiny_mce/plugins/filemanager/files/
Uniform_and_Grooming_Policy_2014.pdf    

Auskick Update 

Auskick will run for four weeks in Term 3, same time; 

4:15pm—5:15pm 

Wednesday, 27th July 

Monday, 1st August 

Wednesday, 10th August 

Wednesday, 17th August 

Hope to see as many Auskickers there as possible! 

Peter LeRoy, Auskick Coach 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Tuesday, August 2 : Rochelle Jenkinson, Simone 

    Magno, Lisa  Rowland  

Friday, August 5 :  Peter LeRoy, Harrena Platell 

Tuesday, August 9 : Christine Hamersley, Sam 

    Williams, Jen Stokes 

Friday, August 12 :   Gloria Snell, Belinda Curtis, 

    Cath Stampone  

 

Please make sure you write your child’s 

year number on their lunch orders. 

  Altar Servers 
 

July 31st :  Sophie & Mackenzie P, Elise C 
August 7th : Ryleigh & Thomas S 
August 14th : Angelina & William D 

http://www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au/app/webroot/js/tiny_mce/plugins/filemanager/files/Uniform_and_Grooming_Policy_2014.pdf
http://www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au/app/webroot/js/tiny_mce/plugins/filemanager/files/Uniform_and_Grooming_Policy_2014.pdf
http://www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au/app/webroot/js/tiny_mce/plugins/filemanager/files/Uniform_and_Grooming_Policy_2014.pdf






Grandparents’  

Morning Tea 

Year 1 


